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• Madam Chair and members of the Committee, my name is Sarah Barnes and I’m the Manager of Special Policy 
Initiatives at the Colorado Children’s Campaign. I’m also representing the Raise Colorado Coalition, which is a 
statewide coalition convened by Clayton Early Learning, the Children’s Campaign and a steering committee of 
diverse stakeholders that takes collective action to promote bold public policy and change public perception 
regarding the health and well-being of pregnant people, new families, infants, and toddlers.  
 

• Thank you for the opportunity to testify today in support of Senate Bill 188. And thank you to Senators Williams 
and Winter for your leadership on this policy.  
 

• SB188 will strengthen Colorado families. Paid family and medical leave bolsters child and maternal health, child 
development, involved parenting, and family economic security.  
 

• Our brains grow faster between the ages of 0 and 3 than at any later point in our lives. This means that a young 
child’s early relationships, especially with parents, shape the architecture of the developing brain, forming the 
foundation for all learning and relationships that follow.i  
 

• Paid leave is also associated with reduced infant mortality.ii Time at home with newborns and infants gives 
parents the time they need to breastfeed, attend well-child medical visits and ensure that their children receive 
all necessary immunizations.iii  
 

• Each week of paid leave up to 12 weeks also reduces the odds of a new mother experiencing symptoms of 
postpartum depression.iv 
 

• Fathers who take two or more weeks off after the birth of a child are more involved in that child’s direct care 
nine months after birth than fathers who take no leave.v Involved fathers also promote children’s educational 
attainment and emotional stability.vi 
 

• Paid leave also helps ensure that children grow up in families that are financially secure, which further supports 
their healthy development. The stress for children caused by living in poverty can inhibit early brain 
development and negatively impact a child’s ability to succeed in school and develop the social-emotional skills 
needed to be successful adults. Unfortunately, early childhood is the time when a child is most likely to live in 
poverty and many children are experiencing their early years in families who live paycheck to paycheck.vii   
 

• Paid leave helps with income stability for families with new children. In addition, a study found that mothers 
who took paid leave were 39 percent less likely to receive public assistance and were 50 percent more likely to 
report a wage increase in the year following childbirth, than women who did not take any leave.viii  
 

• For all of these reasons, SB 188 promotes child and maternal well-being and families’ financial security, all of 
which support children’s healthy development and positive life outcomes, and we urge your support.  
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